

# REGENCY SQUARE AREA SOCIETY

REWS LETTER Nº20 DECEMBER A merry Christmas (4/

First and foremost, a merry Christma and a very happy New Year to all Society members.

Ve hope to see as many members as possible at the two social events we are organising in January. Details later in this issue.

We also hope that the Society will continue to flourish and grow in 1932. It is our aim as your committee to provide the sorts of activities and services that you need. But to do so we need your help and support.

New ideas and suggestions are always welcome. Perhaps you have an idea for a social event or outing. Or perhaps there is some problem affecting the area that you think the Society should take up.

Please tell us!

You can contact the committe through any of the Society Officers:

Eddie Edwards (Chairman), 38 Regency Square. Tel 27935

Howard Ward (Secretary), 43 Little Preston Street. Tel 203126

Roger Hinton (Treasurer), 38 Regency Square. Tel 21794

#### FRIENDS AND NEIGHBOURS

Don't forget your neighbours in this cold and windy weather. Is anyone near you house bound or in need of help? Let us know if the Society can help.

#### CHRISTMAS DONATION

As in previous years the Society has made a £10 donation towards the Evening Argus Christmas Appeal.

#### CONGRATULATIONS

to Carol and Nevill Clipsham at the Adelaide Hotel in Regency Square on the birth of their son James. Carol was the Society's first secretary but was forced to resign after a year because of pressure of other work. No doubt James will be making sure she is now even busier still.

## 63 REGENCY SQUARE

In our news letter No 13, we reported on the action taken to get this house put into ressonable good order. Since then then the Council have served a number of repair notices on the landlord, which cancel his request to divide four rooms.

We are now pressurising the Council through our Councillors to speed up these repairs as the condition of this house is reducing the value of the adjacent properties.

# CHILDRENS PARTY SUNDAY JANUARY 10 TH.

A newyear treat for the kids is being organised at the Portland House Hotel in Regency Square. It will be from 3 to 5 pm on Sunday 10 January.

Admission will be by ticket only. Tickets can be obtained in advance from Lyn O'Connor, ground floor, 30 Regency Square, price 75p for members' children and £1 for non-members.

Please order your ticket before 4
January so we can organise the
catering.

There will be music, dancing, games, a party tea and a special visitor who might just bring a present or two.

Pring your friends - the more the merrier. But please remember to book your tickets early.

### OLD TIME SOCIAL EVENING TUESDAY JANUARY 19 TH -

Make a date for Tuesday January the 19th at the Portland House Hotel in Regency Square. Our New Year Social evening will start at 3pm.

Come along and bring your friends. And don't forget to wear the right sort of clothes for an evening of old time entertainment.

Tickets cost £1.25 for members and their guests. You can buy them (IN ADVANCE please) from Iyn O'Connor ground floor flat, 30 Regency Square.

Your money buys you two glasses of wine or beer, a buffet supper, live entertainment and jolly good company.

Don't delay!

Book a ticket today!